
 

     

моǘƘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмт 
мо LƻƴŀǿǊ нлмт 

LǎǎǳŜ bƻΦ пф 
/ȅƘƻŜŘŘƛŀŘ пф  

 

 

 
 
/ƻƴǘŜƴǘǎ 
 
§ aƛǎǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aƛǎǎ hǳǘ 
§ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ .ƻŀǊŘ 
§ 5ǊŀƳŀ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 
§ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 
§ [ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 
§ aǳǎƛŎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 
§ t9 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 
§ tǳǇƛƭ bŜǿǎ 
§ {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳ bŜǿǎ  
§ {ŀƴǘŀ !ǇǇŜŀƭ  
§ {ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 
§ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ CƻŎǳǎ 
§ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ 
§ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ bŜǿǎ  
§ 9-{ŀŦŜǘȅ 
§ 9ȄŀƳ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
§ ¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ  

hƴƭƛƴŜ .ǊȅƴǘŜƎ bŜǿǎ 
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ .ǊȅƴǘŜƎ !Ǌ LŜƛƴ 

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 

нсΦлмΦнлмт  ̧ŜŀǊ мм aŜƴƛƴƎƛǝǎ ±ŀŎŎƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ 

нсΦлмΦнлмт      {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳ hǇŜƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

лнΦлнΦнлмт      ¸ŜŀǊ у tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ  

лфΦлнΦнлмт      ¸ŜŀǊ мл tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

нлΦлнΦнлмт   IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳ  

нтΦлнΦнлмт  {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ  

лтΦлоΦнлмт  ¸ŜŀǊ ф hǇǝƻƴǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ  

мрΦлоΦнлмт  ¸ŜŀǊ ф tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ     



 
As a school we encourage partnership working between teachers and parents and 
keeping in touch is an important and valued part of this successful partnership.     
However, recently our busy switchboard has seen an unprecedented rise in the      
number of calls from parents, the majority of which are routine and non-urgent. 
 
Can we politely remind parents that there are a number of ways in which you can   
contact the school that may help parent messages and enquiries to be dealt with   
more efficiently and save you the frustration of hanging on waiting for your call        
to be answered. It would also prevent our switchboard being clogged up with      
routine calls and allow us to give priority to urgent and emergency calls.  
 
 

    A note in your childôs planner  

        For routine messages such as dental appointments, lost kit, homework              

 queries 

 

    Email: admin.brynteg@bridgend.gov.uk 

 

  Please state your childôs name and form and if relevant, who the email is 
 for. Your email will then be forwarded to the relevant person. For non 
 urgent routine enquires and reporting any concerns, change of address, 
 pupil absences, school trip information.  

 
 

    Telephone: 01656 641800 For urgent and emergency matters only 

 please.              

 

We reiterate that we are happy to hear from you and thank you for using the           
appropriate method of contacting us.  

Contacting the School ï A Kindly Reminder 

mailto:admin.brynteg@bridgend.gov.uk


 

Message Board 

Lost Property:  
Please ensure pupils items of clothing are clearly labelled. We currently have a 
large number of unlabelled lost property items. If your child has lost clothing,  
including coats, please ask them to check lost property. Thank you 

Show My Homework:  
If pupils have misplaced 
their Show My Homework 
login details which include 
pupil and parent pin     
numbers, please contact 
the school via email:       
                 
admin@bryntegcs.bridgend.sch.uk  

όǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘŀƭ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘύ 
 

Pupil News - Newyddion Disgybl 
We are always interested to hear from pupils that have excelled in after school                      
activities. If you have some news that you would like featured in the Brynteg                      
School E-Bulletin please email: admin@bryntegcs@bridgend.sch.uk    

IMPORTANT NOTICE:  

The footpath between Glanogwr Road and the top of the steps leading to Newbridge Fields 
will be closed from 2

nd
January 2017 for up to 10 weeks. 

Pupils using this path will need to find an alternative route. 

Reminder: 
 
26.01.2017  
Sixth Form Open 
Evening 
 
09.02.2017  
Year 10 Parents   
Evening 

Cashless Catering Reminder:  
Could pupils please keep their cashless 
cards safe. Replacement cards cost 50p 
each. Obtaining a new card will lead to       
unnecessary delays for children during their 
lunch break.  
We would encourage parents / carers to     
ensure that there are sufficient funds on     
their child's account. Should this require 
more credit, please do so online via 
www.bryntegschool.co.uk Thank you.  

Term 
Term     
Begins 

Mid Term Holiday 
Term 
Ends 

  Begins Ends   

Spring  
Term 2017 

Tuesday      
3 January 

Monday         
20 February  

Friday               
24 February 

Friday                  
7 April       

Summer 
Term 2017 

Monday      
24 April  

Monday         
29 May         

Friday                 
2 June  

Friday                
21 July     

 

 

Following the parent ballot the two new Parent Governors are:                      
Dinlle Francis and Karen Victor. 

The new Staff Governor is Ms. Andrea Stimpson 



 

Drama Department News 

Newyddion yr Adran Ddrama  

ESU Drama monologue 
 
Evan Laidler, National Monologue winner 2014, was    
invited to attend an English Speaking Union official 
day as a special guest. Evan won Best Performer 
back in 2014 with his performance of Henry V, and       
obviously made such a dramatic impression on the    
organisers and judges, that he was asked to attend 
a luncheon. This is what Evan had to say about his 
day: 

  

 

ñThis smart casual event was held in Cardiff City       
Football Stadium, where I met with many important 
members of the English Speaking Union and three      
previous winners of the Performing Shakespeare        
competition, who would later perform their winning    
monologue or duologue, like me.  
 
The start of the event mainly consisted of socialising 
with other members of the Union ï including the 
Chair of the ESU and the Head of the Welsh Branch 
of the ESU. The meal took place, and it was a       
delight to see that a major, sophisticated Union still 
enjoyed pulling Christmas crackers. The dinner was 
a treat, and between this dessert, I performed the 
ñOnce more unto the breachéò monologue from Act 
3, Scene 1 of ñHenry Vò, the same speech that won 
me the competition in 2014. The crowd thoroughly 
enjoyed it, and after a round of applause, the other           
performances, and cheesecake, I properly caught 
up with the other winners, and it was homeward 
bound from there. It was a great day, one of my 
highlights from 2016!ò     
 
 

 
Article by: Evan Laidler 

Photographs supplied by: Mrs P Beesley  



English Department News 

Newyddion yr Adran Saesneg  

 

 

We were impressed by all efforts and the judges were looking for readers that read 
with expression, fluency and engaged the audience. Our winners did just that and 
really brought the text to life. The Reading Champions of 2016 were Chloe Lewis, 
Tia Roderick, Leoni Williams, Roksana Kolko, James Littlejohns and James 
Morris.  

 

 

 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ōȅΥ aǊǎ 9 hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

The writing competition involved pupils and their    
parents, often grandparents too! Pupils interviewed 
their families about their Christmas childhood      
memories and then wrote about them in a style     
similar to that of Dylan Thomas's. It was a great      
delight reading all these wonderful memories and it 
was a great pleasure to see so many parents and 
grandparents and carers in attendance to see their 
children sharing these accounts of Christmas      
childhoods. The winners were Thomas Ludlow,      
William Furlong, Neve Hayter, Lauren        
McCarthy, Heidi Jarvis and Megan Crombie   
Davies.  

 

Thank you to all who shared their memories, all     
winners were presented with their own Limited        
edition hardback copy of "A Child's Christmas in 
Wales" by Dylan Thomas. 

As is the custom, every December      
Brynteg celebrates with the annual        
celebration assembly "A Child's        
Christmas in Brynteg". This is where      
the competition winners showcase their 
talents in assembly. The first competition 
is the Reading Champions and the       
winners read an extract from "A Child's 
Christmas in Wales " by Dylan Thomas.  



[ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜǎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ  
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ ȅǊ !ŘǊŀƴ LŜƛǘƘƻŜŘŘ 

Aachen and Cologne 2016 

 
 Day 1- Aachen  

After a long, tiring bus journey we arrived at our first      
destination, Aachen. As we walked up the cobbled hill the 
first thing we saw was two giant gingerbread men, of 
course they werenôt edible, much to our disappointment. 
The smell of the traditional Bratwurst hit us first and it 
smelt amazing, we had never experienced such a smell 
that would make us run to a wooden stall at 11 in the 
morning! We happily strolled through the market gazing at 
the unique and wonderful stalls as we passed; candles, 
decorations, food and a lot more food! 

We decided to visit the most inviting stall. The one full of 
sweets, chocolate and gingerbread. Obviously we had to 
test as many items as we could, most people went for a 
small chocolate apple, marshmallows, a little gingerbread 
heart. Not us. We ordered an XXXL candy-floss and we 
knew it would be large but not that large it was honestly 
twice the size of our heads. 
 
During day one, we managed to speak some German, 
seeming to make us the funniest thing the stall holders 
had seen in their lives, but we didnôt mind because they 
then guessed what we were trying to say, which made us 
really proud.  We quickly realised if we spoke or asked 
something in German they would answer in German which 
we didnôt always understand, which was very difficult but 
we had an idea of what they were saying.  
 
We arrived in Cologne that evening which we were all very 
thankful for. We were all very happy to be out of the cold 
wintery outside and waltz into the nice, warm heat of the 
hostel. On our first night we did a Christmas quiz which 
my team did quite well in.  



 

Day 2- Cologne  
On the walk to the Cathedral we were worried about the task ahead, but we were 
going to do it! Some of us had second thoughts but were persuaded to do it.  
That was very unlucky for Mrs.Smith as she is terrified of heights and was    
counting on some of us to not do go up and just stay at the bottom so she could 
ñlook after usò but we made her do it!  As we were climbing up the 533 stairs to 
the top it was very, very tiring and we were exhausted but the view from the top 
made up for it. It was breath-taking literally! At the top you can see for miles and 
it was so beautiful. There was some graffiti at the top, which is naughty but I   
never thought it could actually look so good, it sort of made some of the           
Cathedral.  
 
After the trek to the top, we had to walk back down the 533 stairs which was 
more difficult than you would imagine because they were small steps that could    
barely fit a whole foot. Luckily we all made it down safely apart from Mrs.Smith 
who was still scared but she looked like she enjoyed it.  
 
After this there was a big market at the foot of the Cathedral which was amazing. 
There was food (obviously), candles, glass ornaments and much more that 
would fill a page! We all enjoyed the markets and had a great time. This day was 
the day we visited multiple markets and I have to say I was not disappointed with 
any of them. They all seemed the same initially but they were all different. One 
even had an ice rink! We werenôt allowed on the ice rink sadly but we had to deal 
with it. We could only watch.  
 
After another incredibly eventful day in Cologne, we headed back to the hostel. 
Throughout our day we never caught a bus, we walked everywhere! We were all 
cold but it was fun. We walked back to the hostel and had dinner, as we were 
about to go up and get changed we remembered we were going to another    
market at night! It was amazing, the stalls were light up with Christmas lights and 
it was so beautiful. I never thought a Christmas market could look so incredibly    
pretty.  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sooner or later we all convinced Mr Williams to go on Colorado Train with Mr.Buller 
and it was hilarious, he went on and instantly regretted it but when he came off he 
looked like he enjoyed it. We werenôt very successful persuading him to get on 
Black Mamba and Taron but we tried and failed.  
 
The first ride we went on was extremely disappointing it went back and forth that 
was all but the other rides were not disappointing at all, they were amazing. There 
was an incredibly fast one called the black mamba, a new one which was faster 
called Taron and so many more that it could fill another page as well as the stalls at 
the Christmas market. There was a variety of food there and letôs just say it wasnôt 
disappointing. It was amazing.   
 
The park was split into sections Berlin, Mexico, Fantasy and more along those 
lines. Each section had rides that fit the type of place it was. In Berlin, there was a 
swing type of ride, another ice rink (again we werenôt allowed on) and a merry-go-
round which had two floors. We spent hours and hours in the park and we all loved 
it and slowly the day was coming to an end which meant we had to leave and head 
back home to the United Kingdom.  
 
In conclusioné 
Overall, we all had a brilliant time and it was a once in a life time opportunity, we 
are all glad we took it. We would like to say a big thank you to the teachers who 
helped and who were on the trip; Mrs Smith, Mrs Williams, Mr Williams and Mr 
Buller and of course our bus drivers Steve and Mark. Thank you all!                  
From the Cologne Trip 2016 pupils. 
 

 
Article written by: Kaitlyn Clarke, Megan Thomas and Hollie Mullan   

Photographs supplied by: Mrs K Smith 

Day 3- Phantasialand 
This was the day we were all waiting 
for, the theme park! Yes, the rest 
was amazing and beautiful, but us 
being teenagers I think we were 
more excited about the theme park, 
apparently so was Mrs Smith! She 
was so was so excited and eager to 
get in the theme park, she actually 
ran to the first ride with us because 
she was that excited. We all found it 
funny seeing our teacher like a little 
kid! The complete opposite to Mrs 
Smith was Mr Williams who was 
such a scardey cat and we had to 
show him that a child was going on a 
ride and he wasnôt! 





Music Department News 

Newyddion yr Adran Cerddoriaeth  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Service Tuesday 13 December 2016 
 

 
 
 

Well done to all pupils who took part in our Annual Carol     
Service on Tuesday 13

th
 December. Once again St Maryôs   

Nolton Church, was packed to the rafters with standing 
room only a good 20 minutes before the service begun.  
 
The evening was a musical treat with performances from 
pupils across all year groups and abilities performing    
well-known and newly discovered Christmas songs and 
music. Engaging, polished readings of the Christmas     
story and congregational carol singing ensured that all 
who attended felt that Christmas had begun. 
 
For some pupils it was their very first carol service in 
Brynteg and for others their last. I hope that those who 
leave Brynteg this year, leave with very fond memories of 
Christmas in Brynteg.  
 
Thank you to all of the staff involved in preparing the     
pupils for the Carol Service. Once again a huge thank you 
to our organist Mrs Shelia Miles who so willingly gives her 
time and talent to accompany our congregational carols.  
 
Thank you all once again for making another treasured    
Christmas memory for me. 
 
Mrs Fender 



Music Department News 

Newyddion yr Adran Cerddoriaeth  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Service Tuesday 13 December 2016 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ñIn this yearôs carol service I was a flautist. It was my first carol service in Brynteg. It was a     
privilege to take part and I enjoyed playing my part as well as listening to everybody else. It 
was the first time that my family had been to a carol service and we all enjoyed the happy              
atmosphere of the evening. I would love to take part again next year.ò Aditi Bhor (7B) 
 
 ñIn this yearôs carol service I sang as part of ñVocalmotionò led by my music teacher,              
Mrs Fender. Next year, I will be able to participate in the school orchestra, conducted by Mrs 
Goss. I really felt that it was a true privilege to perform on the night. I met many older pupils in 
the school that loved the occasion just as much as I did. I have to thank all of the music      
teachers for making this 5 star carol service and letting us have fun at the same time.ò          
Lucy John (7B) 
 
 ñThis year I played for the first time in the Carol Service. It was an amazing service and I        
enjoyed it thoroughly. I play trombone and the atmosphere was amazing. I will play in as 
many future carol services and concerts as I can as I enjoyed it so much.ò Thomas Wooster 
(8S) 
 
 ñI felt that this yearôs carol service was wonderful to fit the time of the year! This might sound 
biased as I was in Brynteg Brass bit I think we sounded extra special this year. It was also 
good as we played all the fanfares preceding the carols. I hope all of you reading this will     
attend next yearôs magnificent event.ò Joe Elliott (8R) 
 
 
 
 

Music Exam Success 
Well done to all pupils who recently sat and passed their ABRSM exams. 



 

 

 

t9 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ  
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ ȅǊ !ŘǊŀƴ !ŘŘȅǎƎ DƻǊũƻǊƻƭ 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ !ƭŀƴŀ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊ мн ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ       

!ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ¢ǳƳōƭƛƴƎ ²ŜƭǎƘ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƭǎƘ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ƻƴ                               

ммǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмсΦ 

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ WŀŎƻō wƛƳǊƻƴ ƻŦ ф9 

ǿƘƻ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƛƴ ¢ƘŜ 

DŜƳ bŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊ ŀƊŜǊ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ 

ƻǾŜǊ ϻолл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ 

bŜŜŘ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅΦ  

Pupil News 

Source:  
The Gem News page 6 Thursday 8th December 


